
ABE INTERGROUP ASSOCIATION OF ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF NOVEMBER 24, 2020 

_________________ 

Freddy called to order the regular monthly meeting of the ABE Intergroup Association at 8:00 PM via Zoom. 

OFFICER REPORTS: 

Chairperson (Freddy M: chairperson@aalv.org) 
➢ Freddy opened the meeting 8pm with the Responsibility Pledge. 

Secretary (Rachel F: secretary@aalv.org) 
➢ Secretary called the roll and noted that 21 groups were represented at the meeting, constituting a quorum. 

October meeting minutes approved by voice vote.  

Treasurer (Susan A.: treasurer@aalv.org) 
➢ There were $896 in contributions. Shout out to Our Common Welfare with a $650 contribution. Expenses are 

coming down, and we are putting together a budget to be reviewed in January. 
➢ Treasurer’s report approved by voice vote. 

Vice-Chair (Scott F.: vicechair@aalv.org) 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Literature (Susan C: bookstore@aalv.org) 
➢ Reminder — Tuesday evenings the Bookstore will not be open due to not enough customers. 
➢ A big thank you to all the volunteers. Without them we couldn’t keep the door open. New flyer coming out. 
➢ BOOKSTORE LOCATION & HOURS: Star of Bethlehem Evangelical Lutheran Church 

                                                               514 3rd Ave., Bethlehem — Room 208  
                                                               Wed. 9-11:30 am, Saturday 9-11am 

Unity (Meg H: unity@aalv.org) 
➢ There will be no New Year’s Eve party in person. 

Schedules (Rebecca D.: schedules@aalv.org) 
➢ Nothing to report. Everything going well. It was active for a few weeks with openings & closings. Thanks to 

everyone who emailed their changes. 

Public Information (Betty Jo M.: PublicInfo@aalv.org) 
➢ Not much “public” going on. Needed volunteers to put together packets, literature stands, and got several 

volunteers. More volunteers always welcome. Not much else to report. 

Hospitals & Institutions (Herbie M.: institutions@aalv.org) 
➢ Not currently taking meetings into facilities due to Covid. 
➢ If there are any groups that are taking meetings into facilities that Herbie is unaware of, please contact him. 

Telephone Service (Bob L. & Sue B.: telephone@aalv.org) 
➢ Volunteers are doing a great job. Calls are being answered.  
➢ Keep bringing this back to your home group & the meetings you go to. We only rely on volunteers. This is the 

only way we keep this thing going. 
➢ Telephone Service has gotten more volunteers this month thanks to the announcements.  
➢ Everything going well. Thanks to everyone. 
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District #57 Representative   (adcm.district57@gmail.com)  area59aa.org 
➢ not present 

District #37 Representative (d37adcm@gmail.com)  area59aa.org 
➢ not present 

OLD BUSINESS: 
➢ none 

NEW BUSINESS: 
➢ Alex proposed having a New Year’s Eve party online. Bob from Our Common Welfare is also considering a 

New Year’s Eve event. Alex will work with Meg from Unity. 
➢ Proposal to make $50 donation to NY Intergroup for the use of their Intergroup. All in favor. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:31 PM.


No meeting in December for Reps. 
Steering Committee meeting 12/22. 
The next IG Meeting will be held (on Zoom) the 4th Tuesday, January 26 at 8:00 PM.   
   

Respectfully submitted, 

Rachel F.
Rachel F. 
Secretary
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